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10 December 2014

Mr Donald Lloid

Dear Mr Lloyd

Price Variations in Exit Fee Contracts — response to rule change request

| am writing in response to the rule change request you submitted to the Australian Energy Market
Commission (AEMC or Commission) on 27 November 2014 that seeks to amend the National
Energy Retail Rules (Retail Rules) to prohibit retailers from varying prices in retail energy contracts
in a way that would erode the level of any applicable discount during any period where an exit fee
is in place.

Under section 249(2) of the National Energy Retail law (the Retail Law), the AEMC has decided to
not take any action in relation to your request because the subject matter of the request relates to
the subject matter of a rule that the AEMC has recently made. This means that the AEMC will not
be commencing the rule making process for your rule change request. The reasons for this
decision are set out below.

The AEMC's rule making process

In considering requests to amend the Retail Rules, the AEMC is required to follow the rule making
process set out in the Retail Law." In deciding whether to ‘initiate’ or commence the rule making
process in response to a request, under section 249(1) of the Retail Law, the AEMC must consider
whether:

1. the minimum content requirements for rule change requests have been met;

2. the request appears not to be misconceived or lacking in substance;

3. the subject matter of the request appears to relate to a matter that the AEMC has the power
to make a rule in relation to; and

4, the subject matter of the request appears to relate to a matter in relation to which the

AEMC has made a rule, or considered in a request for rule in the 12 months preceding your
request, or is currently considering making a rule in relation to.

! The National Energy Retail Law and the Retail Rules together form the National Energy Customer
Framework (NECF). The NECF currently applies in New South Wales, South Australia, Tasmania and the
Australian Capital Territory. It is expected to apply in Queensland from 1 July 2015, once a commencement
date for the National Energy Retail Law (Queensland) Act 2014 is proclaimed. The Victorian Government
has announced that it will implement the NECF by the end of 2015.











